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ETMD Board of Directors – Agenda
Kennebunk Town Hall   -  Third Floor 
 September 10, 2014  -   8:30 – 10:30 a.m.
.






1. Minutes of July 9, 2014 (to follow – needs vote - 3 min
2. Financial Report (to follow) – needs vote – 2 min
3. ETMD Priorities   90 min
· Management Policies & Procedures

i. Future ET planning – Tad R
· Status – revised proposed CoLocation Agreement
ii. Trail Maintenance/Repairs – Tad R

· Status – trail repair needs

· Develop policy for handling “out of the ordinary” trail repair & maintenance needs –  see minutes July 9 

· Trail Etiquette Signage - Carole

iii. Audit status – Carole B 
4. Ongoing / Proposed Projects:   10 min    
· Scarborough –  019386.00  Bill R

i. $150,000 .8 mi. design  update

ii. Pleasant Hill Rd – SoPo town line update

iii. Current Eastern Village construction (Black Point Rd) update
5. Trail Maintenance & Management – Tad R

· Reports from Municipalities

· Outreach & Events – Carole (via email to follow)  
6. Other Business – issues? Concerns?   5 min
7. Next Meeting – October  9, 2014
8.  Adjourn 

ETMD Board of Directors – Minutes

August 13, 2014
Attendance:

Jim Bucar - ETA

Joe Yuhas – ETA

Bob Hamblen – Saco, absent, John Sherman attended

Carole Brush- ETA, Executive Director

Marianna Goodine, Treasurer – Wells

Greg Tansley, Sec’y – Beiddeford, absent

Bill Reichl, VP - Scarborough

Tad Redway, President- Arundel


Val Camire -- OOB

President Redway called meeting to order at 8:40 a.m.

1. Minutes of June 11, 2014 (attached) – moved to accept by BR, 2nd by JB, and so voted, 6-0.
2. ETMD Priorities   
· Management Policies & Procedures 

i. Fiscal Report & Proposed Budget – This year the ETMD will be $8,500 to the good at the end of fiscal year 2013-2014.  The ETMD will bring in $43,270.50 in revenue this year from participating communities and ETA.  There will be an additional $1,250 in revenue from trail events.  JB made a motion to adopt the proposed budget, 2nd by JY, and so voted 6-0.  JY made a motion to accept year end financials, 2nd by MG, and so voted, 6-0.
ii. Future ET planning – The new Co-Location agreement between Unitil and the ETMD has advantages for both groups, while remaining similar to the more recent agreements (KAB section).  With this agreement, the towns will be responsible for having staff on hand anytime a blowout/off needs to occur, and the town will be responsible for covering those staff costs.  The ETMD is asking for permission to have 4’-5’ of pavement put on the opposite side of the trail from the pipeline.  Dan Stewart said if this happens, the State would come up with the come up with the funds to pay the whole trail.  Additionally, Unitil has admitted that the ET presence on the trail has benefited them and they are willing to look at municipal trail designs, with the input during the design phase.  Since Scarborough’s trail is owned by different entities other than just Unitil it will be omitted from this agreement, the agreement will be written for all of York County.  TR made a motion to accept the Co-Location Agreement for York County, 2nd by JY, so voted 6-0.

JB made a motion to have an attorney look at the agreement. 2nd by MG, so voted 6-0

JB made a motion to allocate $2,000 for the attorney review, 2nd VC, so voted 6-0

iii. Trail Maintenance/Repairs – Currently, the ETMD has a fund balance and wants to use those funds to assist ETMD participating municipalities with trail maintenance and needs.  BR mad a motion that Bob Hamblen shall develop a policy on how the ETMD will assist communities with costs in accordance to trial maintenance, 2nd TR, so voted 6-0.   

JS will send his Parks matrix to BH as assistance in developing a way to assess how funds will be allocated.  

iv. Dues status – Dues are in and paid.

3. Ongoing / Proposed Projects: 
· Scarborough – 019386.00

i. $150,000 .8-mile design update – The PDR is finished and the funds to complete the section have been approved by PACTS.  

ii. Pleasant Hill Rd – SoPo town line update – South Portland and Scarborough will meet this fall to bid out this section of trial.  If all goes according to plan, construction on this section will begin in the late fall.  

iii. Current Eastern Village construction (Black Point Rd) update – The culvert installation is complete and trail access has been restored.  The heavy rain caused the slight delay in the trail reopening.

4. Other Business – OOB has received solar powered LED crossing lights worth $5,800, for free from the state to install on Cascade Road.   

5. Next Meeting – September 10, 2014.

6.  Adjourn – BR moves to adjourn, 2nd by JB, at 10:15am. 
